
MINUTES FROM THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 1st NOVEMBER 2017
The Chairman thanked Alf Lee for standing in as Chairman last month.

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Steve Booth, Simon Booth, Paul Beardshaw, Mike Sugden, John Wray, John Sowersby.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the October 2017 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed by George Roberts and seconded by Alan Spicer.

MATTERS ARISING

Ian Yates said that due to lack of time he hadn’t yet transferred money into the contingency fund.

The fireworks have been purchased, delivered and will be lit by George Roberts and Paul Davis at 6pm on Saturday 4th November.

John Foster has the lanyards but there seems to be a problem with the plastic fasteners which he will follow up with the supplier.

Elaine now has help for 4th  November in the kitchen.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Ian Yates said that income had been £723 from memberships, website sales and catering with expenses of £514 from purchase of sand, cement, waders, catering supplies, trophies and electricity. The current total held is £11,992.25

Membership stands at 219 with 47 juniors with 59% of members resident in the East Riding.

EVENTS

Ian Phillips said that the NADS event had seen a return to the usual numbers and that they had enjoyed their best season to date since the club was formed.

The Blackpool trip had been enjoyed by all and next year a trip might be organised to the Haydock Park Show.  

A full list of events has been planned for 2018 with one extra event being an MPBA (non-competitive) Fun Day in October. The list of events will be published in due course when all dates have been confirmed.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
PAT testing of all the club’s equipment will be done as soon as the Chairman is able to get the test equipment.

A quote for the tree trimming will be obtained by the secretary for presentation to the committee in February.

We now have access to a digger at nil cost to the club but there is still a need to hire a trailer and roller to complete the work required.

All orders for food for 4th November are now with Elaine.

We are still awaiting a date for the renewal of the toilet block roof. Members will be informed when the work is due to start.

A price is expected soon for the option of a 2nd gate to the site.

The gents toilet padlock has broken and a new one will be bought shortly.

The Crawler track lads will be construction a small charging bay for batteries which will enable separate charging facilities instead of using the supply under the veranda during events. This will be powered from the pump house.

Safety round the scale harbour, veranda and podium was discussed in committee and the area will be cordoned off during race days thereby keeping the race areas safe. Correspondingly as there will be no disabled access to the clubhouse it has been agreed to change the steps to the toilet black with a slope for wheelchairs and at the same time slightly widen the path along the clubhouse entrance and gents toilet.

There has been an official complaint from the truckers regarding a member who refuses to remove his car after unloading to one of the 3 adjacent disabled parking bays. The matter will be dealt with through correspondence with the member concerned.

As there have been misunderstandings with regard to final authority on matters to do with the truck and quarry areas the committee said that all matters regarding development must be for the committee to decide and any funding be agreed by at least a quorum of committee members. They will be happy to meet with Tony Gates and Anthony Smith to clarify any matter regarding the decision making process.

John Wray, the new Yachting Captain, is trying to increase interest in yachting and plans to try Saturday racing for small yachts such as Dragon Class 65 with possible involvement of the Hull and York clubs. By way of an experiment, the yachting buoys will be left in on a semi permanent basis to see if this is possible on a more permanent basis. Rob Daniel (Power Captain) had already used the lake with the buoys in place and said that this presented no problems.

The new kitchen plan has had to be shelved as Alf Lee has lost his contact to supply and fit cheap units.

Brian Bennett mentioned that if we required more electric sockets, Screwfix have them on special offer at the moment.

Ken Thorpe          
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